

www.ldao.ca | The right to learn, the power to achieve

March 9, 2011

Hon. Leona Dombrowsky, Minister MINISTER'S OFFICE Mowat Block 22nd Floor 900 Bay St. Toronto ON M7A1L2

Dear Minister Dombrowsky,

On behalf of the Learning Disabilities Association of Ontario (LDAO) I would like to congratulate your Ministry on taking an important step in responding to the recommendations in A Sound Investment, the Report of the Working Group on Financial Literacy. LDAO found much to commend in the report, including the clear description of core competencies of financial literacy, and the concept of building a continuum of financial skills throughout the grades.

The recommendations of the Report are thorough and sound. Professional development of educators is key to the implementation, and LDAO supports the provision of summer learning sessions and workshops for teachers. It will be very important in these and other professional development activities to help educators understand the accommodations and modifications that may be required for students with learning disabilities to benefit from instruction in financial literacy.

Financial literacy is an important life skill that should be integrated throughout curriculum and particularly into transition planning for students who will be leaving secondary school for work, training or postsecondary education. LDAO would be happy to assist in making this program successful for students with learning disabilities.

Sincerely,

Lawrence Barns

President & Chief Executive Officer

Dalton McGuinty, Premier C.C.

> Kevin Costante, Deputy Minister Ministry of Education

Grant Clarke, Assistant Deputy Minister Learning & Curriculum Division